
 

   
       2024 June 15 

 
 
Dean Edwards, Ordinance Studies 
...@planning.lacounty.gov 
Sussy Nemer, Field Deputy for Supervisor Kathryn Barger, Fifth District 
...@lacbos.org 
 
Re:  Project Number PRJ2022-002656-(5)  
Support for designation of the Owen Brown Gravesite as a County Landmark. 
 
Dear Mr. Edwards and Ms. Nemer, 
 
Countless people of all ages and ethnicities have made the journey on one or more of Altadena’s trails to 
the site of abolitionist Owen Brown’s grave.  According to historical records, as many of 2,000 people from 
around the then thinly-populated region made that trek to witness and honor Owen Brown’s burial in 
January 1889.  Public celebrations of his contributions continue at the site today, such as those convened 
by local groups including Altadena Heritage and the Owen Brown Gravesite Committee, on Martin Luther 
King’s Birthday and other national holidays. 
 
Our Altadena Crest Trail Restoration Working Group (ACTRWG) was established in 2003 by the Board of 
Supervisors to work with the community to reestablish the east/west trail system.  As one of Altadena’s 
most historically significant destinations, our group wholeheartedly supports the proposed designation of 
the Owen Brown Gravesite as a County Landmark. 
 
As discussed, and agreed at our regular June 11 meeting, please enter ACTRWG’s support into the record 
for the public hearing by the Los Angeles County Historical Landmarks and Records Commission, scheduled 
for July 26th. 
 
Thank you, 
Robert Staehle 
Steve Messer 
 
Chairpersons 
Altadenatrails.org 
 
 
cc:   
Marietta Kruells/Los Angeles County Owen Brown Gravesite Committee 
Michele Zack/Altadena Heritage 
 
Attachment: Notice of Public Hearing 

! ACTRWG Steering Committee 

Altadena Crest Trail Restoration Working Group 
 

Getting our A.C.T. together… from Arroyo Seco to Eaton Canyon 

 




